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For all the latest news and events visit our website selwyn.govt.nz or follow us  SelwynDistrictCouncil | 0800 SELWYN (735 996)

CouncilCall
Rāapa 18 Mahuru 2024

Henna Art    
Friday 20 September, 4–5pm, West Melton 
Community and Recreation Centre. 
Tuesday 24 September, 3.30–4.30pm,  
Lincoln Event Centre. 
$10 per person, bookings required at  
selwyn.govt.nz/culturefest

Council and Community  
Board Meetings 

Malvern Community Board Meeting  
Monday 23 September 4pm  
Springfield Tawera Memorial Hall* 
Selwyn Waihora Zone Committee Meeting 
Monday 23 September 4–5pm  
Tai Tapu Community Centre 
Representation Review Hearings 
Thursday 26 and Friday 27 September 9am  
Rolleston Council Offices* 

*Livestreamed on the  
Council YouTube channel.

CultureFest a successful event enjoyed by many 
A massive crowd of 5,500 marvelled at the sounds, 
sights and tastes of cultures from every corner of 
the globe at this year’s CultureFest. 

The annual event prides itself on bringing the 
diversity of Selwyn to Lincoln’s backyard. Of the 51 
different food sellers, several food stalls sold out. 

Eighteen groups put on fantastic performances,  
with the audience packing out Nicholas Hall.  

Mayor Sam Broughton says it was amazing to 
see people so excited to share their culture and 
customs with each other and celebrate all cultures 
that make up Selwyn. 

“Thank you to every stall holder, cultural community 

group and contributor that dedicated their time to 
make this event something to remember for the 
community. We are looking forward to seeing what 
next year’s CultureFest holds.”  

The Council is already beginning preparations for 
CultureFest 2025, with hopes of attracting more 
cultures and people to its festivities. 

Missed out on the CultureFest event?  

Check out the upcoming events in the CultureFest 
series, with everything from henna art workshops to 
international sports, music and dance performances, 
Māori healing practice workshop and more. Visit 
selwyn.govt.nz/culturefest  

Kickstart Motorcycle Expo  
supported by  
Selwyn District Council   
Sunday 22 September,  
11am–4pm,  
Air Force Museum, Wigram.
For more information, visit:  
selwyn.govt.nz/events 

Bhangra  
Have-a-Go      
Thursdays 19 or 26 September, 
6–7.30pm, Rolleston Community Centre.  
For more information, visit:  
selwyn.govt.nz/culturefest 

FREE FREE

A swell return for our  
senior lifestyle expo
Over 70 clubs, organisations and wellbeing 
providers from across the district are set to fill 
the Lincoln Event Centre for the annual Seniors’ 
Lifestyle Expo; SWELL.  

This fun-filled event celebrates the wellbeing and 
inclusion of Selwyn’s older residents, who can listen 
to insightful guest speakers, participate in lots of 
activities, and enjoy a variety of food vendors and 
local market stalls.  

This year, the expo will be held on Tuesday 15 
October from 9am–2pm at the Lincoln Event Centre.

Roadworks Updates
As part of improving Selwyn’s infrastructure, 
our contractors have started work on Monday 
16 September, in Rolleston’s Izone area to 
install a new watermain.  
Work will start on Izone Drive and the northbound 
lane from Jones Road will be closed, with a one-
way system in place until 29 November. Lights or 
one-way systems will also be in place for periods 
on Jones Road (Nov–Dec), Walkers Road  
(Nov–April) and Two Chain Road (Jan–Jun).  

Levi Road will re-open fully from 28 September 
ahead of the short-term closure of Lincoln 
Rolleston Road between Selwyn Road and Saker 
Place for the installation of wastewater pipes 
during the school holidays (29 Sept–13 Oct). 
There will also be resurfacing outside West 
Rolleston School over the holidays, with Dunns 
Crossing Road closed from Burnham School 
Road to Granite Drive (30 Sept–13 Oct)  

Stage 2 of the Levi Road upgrade to replace the 
roundabout will start in November. The section 
up to Beaumont Drive will again become a one-
way system, but alternate routes will remain 
open to allow traffic flow on Levi Road. 

We will work hard to minimise disruption, but 
apologise for any inconvenience and ask for 
your patience and understanding. For more 
information on all road works,  
please visit selwyn.govt.nz/roadworks

Volunteering Workshop
Join us on Wednesday 2 October from 1–2pm 
at Te Ara Ātea in a workshop designed to 
empower your organisation in effectively 
welcoming and integrating newcomers.  

This session is perfect for organisations looking 
to expand their impact by tapping into the fresh 
perspectives and skills that newcomers bring.Discontinuance of  

Stockwater Races 
We wish to advise of the intention to discontinue  
the following stock water races: 

•	 3.02 km in the Malvern scheme, Telegraph Road 
•	 2.2 km in the Malvern scheme, Telegraph Road 
•	 6.32 km in the Malvern scheme, Minchins Road 
•	 5.73 km in the Paparua scheme, Highfield Road 

For further information please visit  
selwyn.govt.nz/wrclosure

If you wish to make a submission, contact us on  
03 347 2800 or email surfacewaters@selwyn.govt.nz. 
Submissions close at 5pm Monday 7 October.


